

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastát Sir Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. Peter Burke TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

25th April 2019

PQ 16793/19 * To ask the Minister for Health the status of the proposed use for a site (details supplied) in County Galway; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Peter Burke

of the former St. Brigid's Hospital in Ballinasloe

Dear Deputy Burke,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

A number of buildings at St. Brigid's Hospital in Ballinasloe are currently occupied by mental health, community nursing and maintenance services and in use for storage. The main St. Bridget's site buildings have been vacated for some time. It is the intention of the HSE to dispose of the surplus land and buildings in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates

